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Our Ref ND/JSM 
 
16 September 2015 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I write to inform you that there was a potentially serious accident at the front of the Secondary 
Phase on Monday 14 September 2015.  A young person stepped out between two cars that 
were parked on yellow lines and was struck by a passing vehicle.  Fortunately the pupil was 
not seriously injured, however we are keen to ensure that any further accidents be avoided at 
all costs. 
 
We have reminded our students that they should use the pedestrian crossing at all times, 
please encourage your child to use this in order to cross safely.   I’d also like to respectfully 
remind parents that the multi-storey car park should be used as a collection and drop-off point 
for all students.  Parents and carers should avoid parking on double yellow lines or yellow zig-
zag lines as this generates a serious health and safety risk to young people.  We are currently 
working with Gwent Police and local Police Community Support Officers to ensure our Lime 
Avenue is as safe as possible for our young people. 
 
Thank you in advance for your support in this matter, it is greatly appreciated. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Nerys Davies 
Phase Director Secondary  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


